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Coalition Council MEETING MINUTES – September 27, 2012 CSC Chigamik CHC, Midland, 12:30-3:30 p.m.

Present: 

	Andrews, Gail
	Carmichael, Susan (Vice Chair)
	Jackson, Brenda
	Plewes, Susan 

	Armstrong, Rob 
	Cascagnette, Fiona 
	Jeffery, David
	Talon, Terry

	Bishop, Greg
	Elliot, Germaine
	Martins, Nadia
	Veenstra, Kristina

	Blue, Danette 
	Gallow, Marg
	McLeod, Kevin
	Waller, John

	
	Harris, Janet
	Newby, Glen
	Woods, Deborah


Regrets: 

	Adams, Linda
	Dawson, Kristen
	Hirstwood, Karen (Chair)
	Peck, Marion

	Artelt-Evans, Angela
	Fleming, Karen
	Laxton, Cherry
	Pickard, Allison

	Beal, Brian 
	Gangloff, Kevin
	LeDuc, Rhonda
	Shoreman, Carolyn (Past Chair)

	Beaucage, Gertie
	Gouin, Aaron
	Mawby, Sandra
	St. Amant, Kathy

	Bergin, Michelle 
	Groom, Sue
	Paul, Louise
	Strickland, Michelle

	Clarke, John
	Hilli, Phyllis 
	Paul, Serge
	Teeter, Paula

	
	Hillier, Pam
	
	Thurston, Sandy


Guest: Bob Morton, LHIN Board Chair and Jeanette Heywood, YMCA
There is no quorum so we will discuss items today and recommendations will be sent out by e-mail to all members for decision with an end date for response. 

Many thanks to Chigamik for hosting today’s meeting!

	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION

	1 – Approval of Minutes from May 24, 2012

	All approved as circulated.
Roundtable introductions were done. This is Susan Carmichael’s first meeting and is Chair – Welcome! Welcome to John Waller who is replacing Tracey Mansell from Kerry’s Place. 

	2 – Approval of Agenda

	All approved agenda as circulated

	3 – Welcome

	
	
	

	4 – Flash Member Updates

	
	
	· The County: The Food and Agriculture Charter first draft is ready with consultations (on in Midland today) are being scheduled. As well, an official launch of the Local Immigration Partnership community strategy in Barrie at the Mady Centre (invitation previously distributed)
· Community Update: Glen reported that the COMPASS program has received an additional 2 workers from MCYS. One for Colllingwood/Wasaga Beach and other will be for South Barrie/North end of Innisfil. The purpose is to deal with elementary school children as early intervention before entering secondary school. This is exciting news!
· LHIN: David reported that the MH Addictions Council Community Supports Working Group received funding for 5 full-time counselors for opiate/addictions counseling – Collingwood, Muskoka, Orillia, Barrie and Midland.This is for methodone and opiate related work. In Midland, 3 clinics have come up in the past month. This is also exciting news! 

· La Cle: The Barrie office is moving today and beginning Monday is 2 Marcellus beside the Holly Rec Centre in Barrie. This location was chosen as being an area highly populated for the Francophone community. Phone numbers remain the same. 



	5 – Announcement of new Infrastructure Table Co-Chair

	
	SC
	· MANY thanks to Greg for his tireless, steadfast leadership of the Infrastructure Table. You have made this a wonderful table!

· We wish to welcome Renu Manocha from CAS(new HR Director) to Co-Chair this Table.

·  We are still looking for someone to Co-Chair with Renu. 
	·  If you are interested in this positions please let us know.

	6- Care Connections Update: LHIN MNCY Representative

	
	SP
	· This item came to Secretariat as Greg Bishop is having to move from being the Coalition Representative. Carolyn Shoreman does sit on the Maternal Newborn Council from a SMDHU representative perspective.

· Susan spoke to keeping the current structure and councils; this will help broaden and address recommendations. Therefore, it would be ideal to have Coalition Council representation on the Leadership Council (Glen Newby), Clinical Council (Carolyn Shoreman) and others like Chronic Disease Management.  
	·  If there is anyone particularly interested in representing Coalition on the Maternal Newborn Council please let Deb Woods know as soon as possible. Fiona Cascagnette from YMCA has expressed interest in joining this; all recommend Fiona if no one else expresses interest. 

	7 – Advocacy: Endorsement for change and Commitment to Communication Ad Hoc Group

	
	FC
	· Historically the Advocacy Task group was driven by politics (for example, the All Candidates meeting) and the board to board forums;

· Advocacy is a key strategic initiative of the Coalition and we agreed that there still needed to be a focus on advocacy however felt that it should be driven by the needs of the Coalition

· The Advocacy Champion would be responsible for the following:
· Participating in Secretariat and Council meetings on a monthly basis

· Identifying when advocacy work is required and bring the appropriate people together to complete the initiatives, a trial of the Constellation model as committed to by Council

· Act as a bridge between advocacy and the work of Coalition 

· Current initiatives agreed upon that the Advocacy Champion would coordinate include;

· Creation of the next Charter Broadsheet on Inclusive Recreation, Council to be asked for participation on a workgroup.  Catulpa to take the lead, YMCA to provide a member.

· Communication strategy around “When Working Together…”, request of Council to bring together agency communication specialist for a short term work project

· MPP follow up meetings
	· Group informally approved to disband the Advocacy Task Group in its current form and replace it with an Advocacy Champion (Fiona has volunteered to take on this role as a transition from being the chair of the task group) who is part of Secretariat and has a job description that picks up on the Terms of Reference for the Task Group.

· Kristina to send out recommendation to all Council members via e-mail for final decision.



	8 –  Hot Topic

	
	JH
	An introduction to the Imagine Canada Standards and Practices: Jeanette Heywood joined the group from YMCA to provide information on Imagine Canada and standards. 
	· Kristina to distribute copies of this presentation to members via e-mail then post on the website once up and running.

	9- Presentations

	
	SP/BM
	Care Connections – Partnering for Healthy Communities Status Report Years 1 and 2 of 10 Year Plan: Susan Plewes was joined by Bob Morton (LHIN Board Chair) to discuss the current status of the LHIN, partnerships and structure.  Bob and Susan reassured Coalition members that the LHIN is continuing the work on the Care Connections plan, in spite of Bernie Blais’ departure as CEO
	· Copies to be sent to members for information.

	
	BJ
	Aboriginal Capacity Building Circle (ACBC) Discussion: Brenda Jackson from BANAC provided an update on the work of the ACBC over the past year. Many thanks to Brenda Jackson and Gertie Beaucage for their commitment and contribution to ACBC, collaboration and the Coalition. The Trillium grant unfortunately ends in December 2012 and MCYS funding will only sustain Brenda’s role to end of March 2013. This has been a fiscal repeater in the past with MCYS but not annualized.
	· Recommendation: CYFS Coalition to endorse the continuation of the ACBC work with a letter to MCYS. The letter will detail the breadth of the work already completed and what still needs to be done with Brenda’s leadership. We need to advocate for funding to sustain ACBC. 
· Kristina to send out this recommendation to the rest of Council via e-mail for final decision.

· All approved moving forward with an evaluation of ACBC via survey monkey.

	9. Coalition Workplan Update

	Goal #3 Motion
	DW/SC
	Goal #3: Review Coalition structure once service delivery goals are in place to determine best possible configuration.
This was last discussed at our Planning Day, October 28, 2010. Groups have been working on finalizing the other two Goals and work plans coming out of them. Now that these are final we need to flush out this Goal and structure requirements. 

The notes from the 2010 Planning Day - “Suggestions: consider Task Force’s focused on certain priorities and are short-lived – replaces Planning and Infrastructure Table. Resources and in-kind are committed at this level and Secretariat. Infrastructure Table would be the “overall sustainability” priority. Secretariat is the decision-maker and in-kind with a one-year commitment from its members. Council only meet 4 times per year as an advisor charging the Secretariat with work - important to come together to discuss and keep buy-in.”

Over the summer Secretariat and a small sub task group worked over the summer. The recommend that Council meet 5 times per year instead of 8 and modify the MOA to reflect this. 
	· Motion: All approve to move CYFS Coalition Council meetings to 5 times per year in January, March, May, September and November with more focused agendas, networking lunch to remain, more discussion and dialogue opportunities with Hot Topic and Flash Member Updates. The MOA will be discussed at Infrastructure Table in October with changes to be brought to Council in November and consideration of incorporating the scorecard verbiage from the LHIN presentation today. The MOA to be signed by CEO’s and Board Chairs. 
· Kristina to send out this motion for final decision to all members via e-mail.

· Deb to investigate the relationship between the IWTG MOU on Integrated Working and Coalition MOA.

	Strategic Plan Update: Work Plan Updates from Tables
	
	Infrastructure Table: Greg Bishop walked through the Infrastructure Table work that has occurred since the last update in January. 

Planning Table: Deb Woods walked through the Planning Table work that has occurred since the last update in January.
	· Copies of the table work plans can be obtained from Kristina.

· Overall Coalition Strategic Plan will be updated based on these revised work plans and presented at November Council meeting

	8- Strategy Table Updates

	Planning Table
	
	Task Group and Network Updates
	· Deferred

	
	
	Child Well-being Report Card
	· Deferred

	
	
	IWTG Terms of Reference
	· Revision accepted by Planning; distributed as an FYI to Council prior to meeting

	Infrastructure Table
	GB
	Website Update: there have been 2 consultation meetings over the summer, and Kristina has met with Integra several times to develop the first draft layout of our new website. We are looking to have the majority of the redesign done end of November. 
	·  More to come!

	
	GB
	Annual Report: copies of the first CYFS Coalition Annual Report were distributed in hard copy to members. MANY thanks to the Infrastructure Table and especially to Ken Edwards from New Path for supporting this wonderful marketing document. 
	· Kristina to send out the Annual Report in pdf to all members for distribution.  

	
	
	LEAD: LEAD has been a very successful professional development initiative with Georgian College with full cohorts of 25 in the past two years. It is being proposed to begin another cohort starting in September 2013.
	· All moved to distribute a survey to members to determine interest in a September cohort. 


Next Meeting:

October 25, 2012, 12:30-3:30 p.m., CONTACT (Alliston, ON)

If Goal #3 is passed this meeting will be cancelled and we move to our 5 meetings per year as below:
November 22, 2012 12:30-3:30 p.m., SMCDSB (Barrie, ON)
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